
 

 

 

 

SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS 

ATTORNEY-GENERAL’S DEPARTMENT 

Program 1.1 

Question No. 60 

Senator Barnett asked the following question at the hearing on 22 February 2011: 

 

Senator BARNETT—All right. Can you table both those letters [the letter from the CEO of the MDBA of 26 

November 2010, and the response of 3 December 2010]? 

Mr Wilkins—I will take that on notice. It may actually do exactly what Mr Faulkner said we were trying to 

avoid, and that is disclose constitutional advice. 

Senator BARNETT—I cannot see how that is possible. 

Mr Wilkins—Because I think it actually talks about the content of the advice in some of the letters. But let us 

have a look and see if we can— 

Senator BARNETT—I cannot see how that is possible if what Mr Faulkner is telling us is correct, that they are 

not releasing that constitutional advice to the authority. 

Mr Faulkner—I think the point the secretary is making is that it may have been necessary to describe what was 

in the advice which we were suggesting ought not be disclosed. Prudence dictates that we just give that some 

consideration. 

Senator BARNETT—All right. 

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows: 

 

The letter from the Chief Executive of the Murray-Darling Basin Authority to the Secretary of the 

Attorney-General’s Department is attached.  This letter is actually dated 1 December 2010 rather 

than 26 November 2010; we wish to correct the evidence given to the Committee on 

22 February 2010 in that regard. 

 

The Department’s reply to the 1 December letter, dated 3 December 2010, is also attached.  Two 

sentences have been deleted from the Department’s letter as their disclosure may prejudice the 

Commonwealth’s legal interests. 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


